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“humanitarian,” is an anthropocentric body of law, which prescribes duties, rights, and liabilities 
for human beings and prioritizes the protection of human life. Attempts to apply IHL to the 
environment that deviate from this traditional focus could conflict with existing IHL 
requirements or diminish existing IHL protections for civilians, detainees, or other persons 
protected by IHL.  

Third, we note that the draft principles include two recommendations on due diligence and 
liability of business enterprises. The draft principles do not address any other non-State actor 
such as insurgencies, militias, criminal organizations, and individuals, who have obligations 
under international humanitarian law. It is unclear to us why the Commission has singled out 
corporations for special attention given the several other categories of non-State actors, many of 
whom may have a more direct role in the conduct of armed conflict.  

New Projects  

Before concluding, let me offer a few words on the newest projects added to the ILC’s 
programme of work.  The United States supports all three new projects added to the programme, 
namely on piracy, settlement of disputes to which international organizations are party, and 
subsidiary means for the determination of international law.    

In previous statements, the United States has outlined our concerns with the ILC’s working 
methods, including lack of clarity between codification and progressive development, and 
confusion about how the Commission chooses the format of its work products, both of which 
impact how the ILC’s work products are developed by the ILC and are to be understood by the 
broader community.  I will not repeat those concerns today, but welcome indications from the 
ILC that it will begin to address them.    

The United States remains, as ever, supportive of the work of the International Law Commission, 
and congratulates its members as it begins the new quinquennium.  

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.  

 


